Town of Mars Hill

MAYOR & BOARD OF ALDERMEN

Monthly Meeting

June 5, 2017 7:00 p.m.

Town Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mayor John Chandler; Aldermen Larry Davis, Nicholas (Nick) Honeycutt, Stuart

Jolley, and Robert W. (Bob) Zink

OTHERS PRESENT: Darhyl Boone, Town Manager; Jamie Stokes, Town's Attorney; Jim Tibbets, News

Record and Sentinel

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Chandler with the first item of business being approval of the April, 2017, Minutes. A motion was made by Stuart Jolley, second by Larry Davis, that the April Minutes be approved as written. Unanimously accepted.

A motion was made by Bob Zink to approve the Agenda with no modifications. The motion received a second from Nick Honeycutt and unanimously approved.

Town Manager Darhyl Boone presented a Draft copy of a proposed Façade Improvement Program Guidelines. The Mayor & Aldermen will review for further discussion and comments. Darhyl will check with Attorney Stokes concerning any legal concerns with this proposed program.

Being no Old Business, the next item was New Business. Darhyl presented the 2017 – 2018 Audit Contract with Johnson, Price, & Sprinkle. The Contract was approved on a motion by Bob Zink, second by Stuart Jolley, and unanimous vote.

Other New Business was discussion about benches along the new greenway. The Board agreed that benches installed should be done in appropriate areas and in similar fashion.

With no Public Comment, a motion was made by Bob Zink to move to a Closed Session. The motion received a second by Stuart Jolley and was unanimously approved.

A motion was made by Bob Zink, second from Stuart Jolley, and unanimous approval to move back into Open Meeting.

Meeting was adjourned on a motion by Bob Zink and second from Larry Davis, with unanimous acceptance.

Owhyl Boone